
Peter Calcagni  

Bio Waste, LLC 

25 Martin Street 

Cumberland, Rhode Island 02864 

 

RE: Release of Notice of Violation dated August 21, 2015  

       OC&I-HW-14-96 

     

 

Dear Mr. Calcagni: 

  

On August 21, 2015 RIDEM issued a Notice of Violation (NOV) to Bio Waste, LLC (Bio Waste) 

alleging certain violations of the Rules & Regulations for Hazardous Waste Management (the 

“Hazardous Waste Regulations”).  In the NOV RIDEM cited Bio Waste for receiving hazardous 

waste from a company named Prescription Compounding Specialist of RI and transporting hazardous 

waste without first obtaining a permit and without completing a manifest.  On September 16, 2015 

representatives of Bio Waste met with RIDEM to discuss the NOV and asserted that the company had 

not transported hazardous waste as alleged in the NOV.  Bio Waste further indicated that the company 

provides guidance material to all of its clients that specifically indicates Bio Waste is not authorized to 

receive and transport hazardous waste.  Bio Waste representatives offered to provide copies of records 

to RIDEM to demonstrate that the company had not transported hazardous waste without a permit.    

 

On September 16, 2015 RIDEM received an email from Angelo Calcagni containing several 

attachments including copies of medical waste tracking forms.  On September 22, 2015 RIDEM 

received records from Prescription Compounding Specialists containing detailed inventories of the 

waste that was taken offsite by Bio Waste for disposal.  Review of these records revealed that there is 

no evidence at this time to indicate that Bio Waste received and transported hazardous waste without a 

permit as alleged in the NOV.  Consequently, RIDEM is hereby rescinding the Notice of Violation 

issued to Bio Waste on August 21, 2015. 

 

I apologize for any inconvenience this matter may have caused your company. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Tracey D’Amadio Tyrrell 

Supervising Environmental Scientist 

 

cc:  Bonnie Stewart, Administrative Adjudication Division 

 David Chopy, Chief, OC&I 

  

       


